
IV-G 
 

Child in Care Services Strategy  
 
 
The author and co-author of this report are: 
Clara Robbins, Acting Director Service Transformation Branch, 
Child and Family Development Division  
 
Karen Wallace, Manager, Standards and Procedures Unit, Service 
Transformation Branch, Child and Family Development Division - 
3-777 Broughton Street, Victoria, BC   V8W 9S5 
(250) 356-1244 
 
 
Address:  Ministry of Children and Family Development 
  Child and Family Development Division 
  Service Transformation Branch 
  PO Box 9766 Stn Prov Gov 
  Victoria, BC   V8W 9S5 
 
 
In July, 2003, a project began as a result of a combination of 
priorities for child welfare officials in BC.  A number of 
policy and practice initiatives needed an invigorating shake.  
Government was concerned about the number of children in 
government care in comparison to other jurisdictions.  Founded 
upon the guiding principles of the province's child welfare 
system, the project looked to increase family and community 
participation in planning and care giving for vulnerable 
children and also meet budget imperatives. A strong project 
management structure was adopted as well as use of trend 
projects, demographic and statistical analysis to help guide 
planning and monitor progress.  Somewhat controversially, 
targets were developed provincially as well as regionally (and 
in some cases by community) to set expectations for numbers of 
children in care as well as a related group of child welfare 
activities. 
  
Result:  without compromising safety to children, the number of  
children in care was reduced dramatically, policy and practice  
initiatives were successfully implemented, and savings arising 
from fewer children in care were identified.  Some challenges 
have emerged. For example, much of the success appears to have 
been experienced in specific age cohort groups. However, the 
application of a strong project management approach, trend 
analysis, and use of targets have confirmed as a practical 
approach for managing principle based social policy 
implementation at a time when resources are challenged. 


